
 

 

Friends of Mandurah Museum   Newsletter   December 2022. 

MDO Report 

I’ve just returned after a relaxing break visiting the in-laws 

in the US state of Texas. Texas is the home of many mu-

seums that focus on subjects from local history to  two 

presidential libraries devoted to Texans who rose to lead 

the United States. I was fortunate enough to visit one of 

these, The Lyndon B Johnson presidential library at the 

university of Texas in Austin, the state capital. All US 

presidents of the modern era are interested in cementing 

their place in US history almost as soon as they leave 

office. These libraries serve primarily as repositories for 

the huge amount of material, written or otherwise, that 

future researchers and historians will reply upon to write 

their histories. Most of the libraries feature a small, in rela-

tive terms, museum that gives a taste of the president’s 

time in office using material from their incredibly extensive 

archives. The ‘LBJ’ museum provides a thoughtful look at 

his career and influence on world history. We’ll now take a 

look at a few photos that I took during my visit which will 

serve as a highlight of how this museum is put together. 

Editor 

With another 

year completed, 

we start to re-

view what has been occurring within the museum.  Our 

articles from Nicholas our Museum Development Of-

ficer will be addressing this. 

Volunteers and Friends have helped the museum in its 

endeavor throughout the year.  We have been present 

for the exhibitions which have been excellent and as-

sisted in these events also. 

The Maritime Men have continued where they can to 

do repairs and maintenance on the boats.  This has 

been difficult for them as they have been a little too 

successful in collecting artefacts and these, of course, 

are all rather big.  With no permanent display place for 

the historic boats and engines some of their activities 

have been curtailed.   Jan Baker. 
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Continued from November newsletter.   

Para - Olympic Games. 

The Para Games were the initiative of Sir George Bed-

brook who was director of the Spinal Unit of Royal 

Perth Hospital. Two years after the first Royal Perth 

Hospital Games in 1954, Bedbrook was encouraged to 

organise para sport in Australia and by 1959, the Para-

plegic Association of WA began to promote the 1962 

Paraplegic Empire Games.   

While these Games are now run conjointly with the 

abled games, during Perth’s time, the para-athletes 

were run just prior to the commencement of the able 

games.  This may have been to their favour as the oth-

er games was run in some of the hottest weather ever 

experienced in November in Perth.  The Para- Com-

monwealth Games have been integrated with the Com-

monwealth Games since1974. 

The 1962 British Commonwealth Paraplegic Games 

were held over eight days, nine nations and 93 ath-

letes competed, with Australia topping the medal table 

with 38 gold and 90 medals total. 

Sports included on the program were archery, 

Dartchery (a combination of darts and archery), athlet-

ics, swimming, weightlifting, pentathlon, fencing, snook-

er, basketball and table tennis. 

These Games, opened by state Governor, Sir Charles 

Gairdner on the 10th of November were held until the 

17th of November. 

The Claremont Showgrounds were used for many of 

the events with Beatty Park aquatic centre being used 

for swimming events.  Athletes for these games were 

also housed at Claremont showgrounds. 

 

Dr Gaynor Harry, an athlete from Wales, wrote "Then 

was the moment to think of the fabulous organization 

that went into the Games, from start to finish there was-

n't a hitch. If we needed a postage stamp, that was 

easy. If licking the back of it had given us a thirst for 

iced water, that was easy too. The highest tribute that 

can be paid is that it all appeared so effortless, as 

though it all just happened" 

The organising committee decided at the outset that 

transport would be a major issue and ultimately reflect 

on the success of the Games. The decision to locate 

most of the events and accommodation at Claremont 

Showgrounds reduced many of the issues.  Car compa-

nies in Perth made cars available and volunteer drivers 

assisted in taking athletes and officials around Perth, 

particularly to Beatty Park.  

The biggest issue was encountered by teams from the 

United Kingdom that had to travel 20,000 miles 

(32,000 km). A total of 57 athletes and 23 escorts trav-

elled from the United Kingdom in a chartered Caledonian 

Airways plane at the cost of 18,500 Pounds.  The long 

flight required refuelling in Bahrain and a stopover 

in Colombo, Ceylon. Health checks such as measuring 

legs and ankles for swelling were undertaken during the 

flight to Perth and back home. 

The flag was the Games emblem of a javelin thrower in a 

wheelchair with a background outline of the Flag of Aus-

tralia on a flagpole in a slight breeze. Medals had one 

side with the games emblem and the reverse side name 

of sport with room for engraving.  Badges were given to 

each competitor and official with the aims of identification 

and access to the 

dining hall.  The 

badge also be-

came a memento 

of the games. 

 

 

Opening the Perth Commonwealth Games. 

In the presence of 863 athletes with 178 official, and a 

multitude of visitors to our state plus people of Perth, the 

Duke of Edinborough opened the Games on the 22nd of 

November.  The Duke also was present at the closing of 

the games.  Other special guests included Sir Robert 

Menzies.   

This opening was just  five days after the Para - Games 

finished.  However, the weather was to be especially 

harsh, from a projected 80 degrees fahrenheit, all spec-

tators and participants sweltered in 105 degrees within 

the newly built Perry Lakes Stadium. 

This extreme weather was to continue until the games 

ended on the 1st of December.  Soldiers were used to 

take water to athletes during these times.  Volunteers 

from all walks of life gave up time to assist in many ways 

to provide the games success.  Amongst these were the 

drivers of the 103 vehicles which were on loan from vari-

ous businesses, there were also the caterers and admin-

istration many of whom were volunteers. 

Especially in demand were those volunteers from the St. 

John Ambulance who were kept busy for most of the 

time.  They not only dealt with injuries but the conse-

quences of the extreme heat.  My father was one of them 

and he commented on trying to manage heat stroke. 

James Coote of the London Daily Telegraph wrote at the 

time: "The VIIth Commonwealth Games have proved that 

it is possible for an area as basically devoid of sports 

interest as Perth to stage the second most important 

sports meeting in the World - and stage it successfully. 

Perth has shown that these Games will continue for 

years to come." 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Caledonian_Airways
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Caledonian_Airways
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Colombo
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ceylon
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Flag_of_Australia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Flag_of_Australia
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Maritime Moorings. 

Working at the boatshed has slowed down somewhat 

due to a lack of space.  This is largely due to the Maritime 

Group being very successful in obtaining both boats and 

associated artefacts historically important to the area of 

Peel. 

A project in hand has been to manufacture mountings to 

display and protect some of the heritage engines which 

have been donated to the museum and restored by the 

crew.  The group was encouraged to once again ap-

proach Mayday for a donation for materials and building 

of these mounts.  Mayday continues to be generous to 

the Maritime Group and once again provided financial 

assistance to build the items. 

To all our ‘Friends’ please keep Mayday in mind should 

you be donating good used clothing or other items for 

recycled use.  Also please check them out, they often 

have just the thing you are looking for.  Funds raised by 

Murray—Mandurah Mayday contribute much assistance 

to many volunteer organisations within the Peel region, 

while also assisting some individuals with their personal 

learning goals. 

 On the 20th of November, Mandurah held its annual 

blessing of the fleet and the heritage boat which is still in 

use was taken out to join the fleet. 

 

Meanwhile on November 25th, Michael McGhie, Kay & 

Brian Toussaint were at the WA Museum—Boola Bardip 

to attend the WA Heritage Awards as finalists for 2022.  

While the Maritime Group did not win, it is wonderful to 

see their hard work recognised and promoted.  Below is a 

short statement which accompanied the invitation.  Plus 

the virtual medal they are permitted to show on station-

ary. 

‘On behalf of the Minister for Heritage and the Heritage Coun-

cil of Western Australia, I would like to congratulate Friends of 

Mandurah Museum on being named a finalist in the 

‘Contribution by a Community-based Organisation’ category. 

Without commitment, passion, dedication and extremely hard 

work from people like yourself, our heritage would not have a 

future. “ 

Pictured to the left is Michael McGhie and Kay Toussaint 

at the awards. 

Interesting fact.  While Western Australia and Austral-

ia were eagerly awaiting our special event, the world 

stage was taken up by an International Crisis. 

The Cuban Missile Crisis was the consequence of 

many events, however, in October 1962 Russia was 

building missiles just off the coast of America.  Every-

thing came to a head when after advice and discussion, 

President John F Kennedy ordered a naval blockade of 

Cuba. 

This event lasted between 16th and 29th of October 

1962.  This was less than two weeks prior to the open-

ing of the Para -  Games. 

Memorabilia from these events are held at the Museum 

of Perth. 

Much of the information provided in this newsletter on 

the Perth Commonwealth Games has come from web-

sites belonging to various organisations.  However, at 

no time in watching the videos or reading through their 

sites have I been able to see a photo of the baton for 

that games. 

There is an interesting YouTube to watch with clips and 

photos of Perth at that time.   

The History of the 1962 Commonwealth and Empire 

Games in Perth 



President Johnson’s wife Claudia, universally known as 

Lady Bird, maintained an office in the library building for 

many years after her husband’s death in 1973. Here we 

can see the office preserved as it was during Lady Bird’s 

lifetime. Lady Bird passed away in 2007 at the age of 

95. 
Above: Some of Lady Bird’s formal outfits. 

One of President Johnson’s limousines which was used to transport Australian Prime Minister Harold Holt during 

one of his two visits to the US. 



Many of the displays inside give those who haven’t lived 

through the 1960s some grounding in the popular cul-

ture of the time. 

The central floors of the library hold research archives 

which are not open to the general public. The central 

void creates a bold statement in local central Texas 

limestone. When constructed the building received sev-

er architectural awards. 

Interactive elements of the exhibition featured  tele-

phone handset style audio ‘listening posts’ which draw 

on the extensive recordings of telephone conversations 

involving Johnson or oral history interviews with his 

contemporaries. If you look carefully, you can see QR 

codes which have been added to allow people access  

to the recordings on their own phones. This is part of 

the museum’s Covid safety measures. 

The top floor of the museum featured a reconstruction 

of the White House oval office during Johnson’s presi-

dency, using many pieces  of the original furniture. See 

below for a photo of the original office. I found it sur-

prising that the lounge was looking nearly as good as 

new! 



Mandurah Museum, 

3 Pinjarra Rd, 

MANDURAH  WA  6210. 

 

Telephone: 9550 3680. 

Email:  museum@mandurah.wa.gov.au 

Internet: www.mandurah.wa.gov.au/Facilities/

Museum/Friends 

 

Friends of Mandurah Museum, 

3 Pinjarra Rd,  

MANDURAH  WA  6210. 

 

Meetings 4 times per year as notified. 

 

The mission of the Friends is to provide assis-

tance and support to the Museum in all its en-

deavours. 

The ‘Friends’ also seek to promote the heritage 

 

(cont. from last column) Apart from that we have upgraded 

some of the electronic equipment used both by the 

Friends and by the museum with a 2 TB portable hard 

drive still to be purchased. 

Financially we are good place even with amounts ear-

marked for the display cases, and we look forward to be 

able to provide these in the New Year. 

Socially, Friends have been invited to several of the Exhi-

bition Openings, there have been more of these this year 

with successful events such as the Violet Sutton Exhibi-

tion, The “Remarkable” Exhibition and currently Policing 

Mandurah.  We were glad to see some of the Friends at-

tend these.  Friends are usually invited to all openings of 

exhibitions or other events at the museum.   Jan Baker. 

Friends Office Bearers for 2022—2023. 

Chairperson   Jan Baker 

Vice - Chair   Eleanor Kay 

Secretary   Vacant  (pro tem Jan Baker) 

Treasurer   Christine Steer. 

Committee   Jim Tuckey. 

    Dorothy Olsen 

    Phyl Hardy 

    Kay Tuckey 

    Maritime Nominee Michael McGhie.  

Wishing you a Joyful Christmas &  

a Happy and safe New Year. 

Annual Report of the Friends 2021 - 2022. 

Committee and General Meetings of this Association 

have still been limited due to constraints from signifi-

cant Covid infections within this state.  Members of 

your committee have continued to work and aid the 

museum’s function while responding to needs identi-

fied by the Museum Development and Museum Edu-

cation Officers. 

We have managed to self-publish two books with suc-

cessful sales generating more revenue.  With permis-

sion of the author’s widow, we have prepared Foot-

prints for self-publishing.  This will mean that we can 

arrange to have several copies always available with-

out having to send them out to the printers.  Over the 

years our sales of Footprints have continued with 

about 1 copy sold per month.  The book itself contin-

ues to be a drawcard, there has been significant edit-

ing work completed by Julia Lindley.  Some photos 

have been updated with the book now presenting the 

corner near the museum more attractively without the 

building site for the current bridge. 

We have been unable to complete our commitment to 

provide another display case (or two) due to the Facili-

ty Manager not providing us with a design for the 

same.  This also applies to the display case which the 

Friends wish to purchase for displaying souvenirs and 

printed items which are fund raising or informational. 

A need was however identified for a new model for 

use during displays within the museum.  It was decid-

ed that the Friends would purchase both a male and a 

female model which have been named Nancy and 

Eddie, both of these named after past Museum volun-

teers. 


